
   

            
 Purchasing Division 
 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 4 
 
DATE:  July 24, 2017 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 
TO:   All Offerors 
RE: Persigo Wastewater Treatment Plant Diffuser Outfall Improvements Project  

IFB-4396-17-DH 
 
Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements 
have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 

1. Q.  On Sheet 14 of 17, Detail 2 Casing Pipe installation: States fill void with Sand, Pea Gravel 
or K-crete, will annular blow sand be acceptable for filling the annular space between casing 
and carrier thru the bore?  
 
A.  Yes, annular blow sand will be acceptable, as well as, fly ash slurry. 
 

2. Q.  Per Addendum #2, CDOT’s Joel Berschauer’s email states that the bore can be shortened 
by up to 50-ft with the remaining pipe to be open trenched, will a new bid schedule be provided 
shorting the 420 LF quantity of trenchless installation to 370 LF?  What is the exact quantity of 
the trenchless steel casing that is to be installed by trenchless method? 
 
A.  A new bid schedule will not be issued.  Regardless on whether the Contractor bores all 

420 LF or if the Contractor bores 370 LF and open trenches 50 LF, there will still be a total 
of 420 LF of steel casing pipe installed from right-of-way line to right-of-way line installed.  
The Contractor has the option of shortening up the bore per Joel’s email, but is not required 
to. 

 
3. Q.  Is the use of Permalok steel acceptable for the tunnel?  We would like to install the tunnel 

with Permalok and weld the casing from the inside after the tunnel is completed.  Please 
advise if this is an acceptable alternative. 
 
A.  Yes, Permalok is an acceptable material for the steel casing.  However, so we’re clear, 

Permalok is not acceptable as the final conveyance pipe underneath I-70.  That is, a carrier 
pipe (HDPE) would still be required within the Permalok pipe. 

 
The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted.  
 



   

All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Duane Hoff Jr., Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 


